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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Clear Channel Outdoor LLC 

FROM:  Water Resources Division (Stoyan Kolev) 

DATE:  July 3, 2024 

REGARDING:   Staff Plat Review Committee Comments – Petition # 2024-036 

Based on my review of the provided application information, I have the following comments 
based on the McHenry County Stormwater Management Ordinance (SMO):   

• The project summary indicated that there will be no new structure construction and the appropriate 
electrical utilities are existing at the location. Therefore, there are no comments from the Water 
Resources Division regarding the change from a printed sign to a digital. The project narrative does 
indicate that there will be an additional weight that will require some structural updates/upgrades. I 
don’t anticipate a Stormwater Management Permit would be required, but the Water Resources 
Division will review those plans at the time of permit submittal to confirm. 
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